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Dear Blessed Central Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

So many wonderful things are happening in the coming days! As you may already know, this week is the 

grand Holy Days Celebration commemorating the 61st Holy Wedding Anniversary of True Parents, 

Heavenly Parents Day and True Parents Day. We will join the celebration in Korea online interactively at 

Ballard Church. So if you are able to, please come. You can also watch it from your home through 

ipeacetv,com. It will be from 3:00 PM PDT. Also, tomorrow, April 24, 2021, Saturday, is Cosmic 

Blessing Festival. If you'd like to watch the event, you can view the livestream at tv.peacelink,live or go 

to ipeacetv,com. The event begins at 5:30 PM PDT on Saturday, April 24 (9:30AM Korea time on 

Sunday, April 25). 

 

We had a number of meetings and outreach activities this past week. On Thursday, we had our first 

Finance Committee meeting attended by Mr. Mike Lancey, Mr. Dreux Amaral, Mr. Michael Faris, Rev. 

Gerhard Wiesinger and yours truly. Our treasurer and accountant, Mr. Dreux Amaral presented our 

church accounts quarterly profit and losses report from January 2020 to April 2021 and a side by side 

report for 2019 and 2020. I am happy to let you know that our account based from Mr. Amaral's report is 

in the positive side and shows a consistent increasing trend in income. This of course would not have 

happened without your continued support through your donation and tithes. So from the bottom of my 

heart, I truly want to express my gratitude to all of you for your faithfulness and your generosity even in 

this time of pandemic. 

 

Another thing that we discussed during the meeting is the plan to renovate Ballard Church building. The 



 

 

committee agreed on the church providing the initial $50k budget for repair. It is our hope that we can 

work together in raising the additional $200k estimated budget to complete the repair. I am sharing this 

plan with you and if you have any suggestions on how to raise the funds or to efficiently and effectively 

do the repair, better yet if you can volunteer to help and join the work parties, please let me know or 

anyone in our building committee. 

 

With regards to our outreach, we have a number of members doing ACLC outreach. Thank you to all who 

volunteered to do outreach. As I joined the outreach myself, I know how challenging it is but at the same 

time spiritually uplifting. It is good to meet new pastors and really inspiring and hopeful to meet pastors 

who knew us from before and tell us their good experience with our members. This week Bishop Enoch 

Ysrael and his family agreed to attend the Pastor Summit in Los Angeles, CA on April 28, 29 and 30. 

Please include them in your prayers that they will have a safe travel and that they will accept to do the 43 

days Blessing course and invite their whole congregation to do the same. 

 

Our ACLC brochures were delivered yesterday to Windermere. Big thank you to Mr. Mike Lancey for 

coordinating the printing and bringing them to Windermere. Anyone who needs a brochure can 

coordinate with Mrs. Granstrom in Windermere. We also have a few copies for the June 5 Peace and 

Blessing event. Let me know if you need copies of this flyer. Please register and invite your family and 

friends for this event. 

 

One more thing, Women's Federation for World Peace is having a membership drive this month until 

May 15th. For all of our sisters, if you are not a member yet, please register to be a member. 

 

In closing, I would like to remind all of you of the following regular scheduled meetings and activities: 

 

1. Young Adult Ministry Divine Principle Study on Tuesdays, 7:00 PM facilitated by Greg and 

Miwa Couweleers and Shinghi Detlefsen 

 

2. Mother of Peace Book Club on Wednesdays, 7:30 PM facilitated by Mike Lancey 

 

3. Youth Ministry meeting every other Fridays, 7:00 PM led by Youth Pastor Miyuki Granstrom 

with the help and support of Miwa Couweleers and other college age students 

 

4. Thursdays ACLC outreach - please let me know if you are interested in joining or for other 

days please coordinate with Minister Noriko Fisher 

 

5. Saturdays, HTM, Online Holy Community, and other outreach support call , 8:00 PM 

facilitated by Pastor Rosie Muyongo 

 

6. Sunday Service, 11:00 AM at Ballard Church, online via zoom and Facebook live. 

 

Praying for Heavenly Parent and True Parents blessings be with all of you! 

 

With all sincerity and love, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

 

Seattle's Heavenly Parents Holy Community 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 


